
 
 

                          

The City With The Planned Future 

TO: Ande Banks, City Manager  

FROM:  Matthew Tobia, Fire Chief  

DATE:  09/16/2024 

RE: Street Naming for New Street in Parkview Section of Harrisonburg 

 
Summary:   As part of the Fire Station #5 project, the city will be constructing a new 
public roadway upon which the new station will be located. The purpose of this request 
is for City Council to consider and take action on a recommendation to formally name 
the street Integrity Drive. The proposed roadway is identified in attachment A.  
 

Background: Staff identified during early stages of planning that a new public street on 
the subject property would be appropriate to ensure safe access to the fire station and 
facilitate the efficient movement of apparatus into and out of the proposed fire station, 
avoiding direct discharge onto Mt. Clinton Pike from the front ramp. The roadway would 
also support future development of the remaining parcels on the subject land owned by 
the city.  
 
Staff work closely with the various departments who have a role in vetting street names 
and the proposed street name conforms with all requirements, including 9-1-1 services.  
The selection of Integrity Drive aligns with one of the identified core values of the Fire 
Department.   
 
Key Issues:  The naming of the street will permit affected entities to properly identify 
the correct address of the new fire station, and adjacent properties.  
 
Environmental Impact:  None 

 

Fiscal Impact:   None  

 
Prior Actions:  None 
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Alternatives: (a) City Council could request staff to consider alternative names for  

the proposed city street and return to city council with an alternative(s) 

recommendation. 

   

 
Community Engagement: none 
 
Recommendation:   Staff recommends and respectfully requests adoption of the 
proposed name for the new street.  
 
 
Attachments:  Preliminary Map of Roadway location 

 

Review:  

The initiating Department Director will place in Legistar, in sequence of transmittal, the 

names of each department that must initial their review in order for this item to be 

placed on the City Council agenda. The completion of review only addresses the 

readiness of the issue for Council consideration. This does not address the 

recommendation for approval or denial of the issue. 



 


